Minutes of Shalbourne Parish Council

Held on Monday 12th November 2007
Kingston Room

19.30 -22.00
Public Session.
Presentation from Adrian Hampton KDC on emergency procedures in Parishes.
Council Session

1.  Apologies for absence
Received from Mr J Hooper

2.  Receive declarations of personal and prejudicial interests
None received

3. Approval of minutes of the last meeting.
Approved by Mrs S Zweck and seconded by Mrs J Preston

4. Matters arising from minutes

a. Clerk had contacted Ham Parish Council concerning Post Office closures and Ham PC were willing to support any action Shalbourne PC would take to retain Post Office services for the two communities.
b. Insurance Policy Mrs Green is still in discussions with Zurich and WALC
c. Fire Proof box has been purchased and is with the clerk

d. Letter to Shalbourne Club is covered in the agenda

e. Clerk has notified RABI over the rat infestations at Ropewind Farm
5. Budget and Precept for 2008/09 

a. The draft 2008/09 budget was presented other items of expenditure were identified as needing to be included.
b. Matter held over until January 
6. Parish Plans (supported by Councillors Byrne and Green)
a. The Council instructs the Clerk to invite Marion Rayner from Community First to attend the January Council Meeting to initiate the Parish Plan process for Shalbourne. 
Approved. Proposed by Mr G Tyler and Seconded Mr R Theobald

b. The Council resolves to pay 5% (£350) towards funding the Parish Plan 
Approved. Proposed by Mr G Tyler and Seconded Mr R Theobald

7. Council to resolve to authorise the signing of orders for payment 
Clerks Salary £282.60
Approved. Proposed by Mr G Tyler and Seconded Mr P Blandthorn

Chairman’s Expenses £27.01

Approved. Proposed by Mrs L Green and Seconded Mr R Theobald

Mrs S Zweck was reimbursed for the purchase of the fire proof chest.£20.00

Approved. Proposed by Mr G Tyler and Seconded Mrs L Green 


Transfer of funds from savings to current account of £200.00 approved.

      Proposed by Mrs L Green and Seconded Mrs J Preston
 OPEN Discussion
8. Community First Aid Course (Councillor Theobald) 
a. Council to resolve to support the organisation of a First Aid Course in the village, organised by Mrs Jane Woodroffe and conducted by Mr Richard Schofield (previously circulated to Councillors, a detailed email letter from Mr Schofield), mindful of the recent withdrawal of our local Minor Injuries Unit at Savernake Hospital.
Approved. Proposed by Mr R Theobald and Seconded by Mrs J Preston

b. To receive a budget submitted by Mrs Woodroffe, based upon Mr Schofield's figures, plus other costs (village hall rental, publicity, etc), together with proposed dates, publicity methods and possible 'target groups', plus any other relevant information, including possible refresher courses (see 'd' below).
Approved. Proposed by Mr R Theobald and Seconded by Mrs J Preston
c. To submit a grant application to KDC, and to agree a maximum contribution affordable out of PC funds. To a maximum of 10% or £50.00
Approved. Proposed by Mr R Theobald and Seconded by Mrs J Preston
d. To ask Mrs Woodroffe to consider the practicality of running occasional 'Refresher' courses for parishioners who have previously received professional first aid training, and therefore to include provision for these, with a draft timetable, in the Application to KDC and to the Council.
9. Committee Reports:

The Council to resolve to accept the Committee reports and give further directions as appropriate from the following committees. Adopted 
a. Planning (Councillor Blanthorn)
Planning for development at Melrose Cottage turned down due to access and vehicle parking a fresh appeal is likely. 
i. Planning Applications received
1. K/57500/F 

2. K57517/TR2

3. K57523/F /LBC

ii. Planning Requests granted by KDC
1. K/57264/F

2. K/57030/F

3. K/57075/F

4. K57327/F

b. Flooding (Councillors Moore and Tyler)
Resulting from the letter to WCC referred to at the last Council meeting an onsite meeting has been arranged for 15th November with representatives from WCC and the Environment Agency. The aim of which is to persuade WCC to institute work to prevent further flooding in the Rivar Road area in the future.
c. Footpaths (Councillor Moore)
FP21 Coxs Lane to Ham border has now been cut.

No further information on signing and closure of one footpath in the Oxenwood area.

A request has been made to the land owner for the stile in the Orams Farm area to be made more dog friendly.

d. Highways (Councillor Zweck)
Swedish Houses grid needs some attention as the grate is slightly raised

Ditch clearance by the side of the village green and Burr Lane needs to be done

Hedges on Burr Lane need to be trimmed back Highways need to attend to this ACTION Clerk

Council notes that there are a number of new signs appearing in the village keep under review.

e. Transport (Councillor Blanthorn)
Rail Timetable changes on 12th December only minor modifications, check on the Great Western Website for detailed timings

New rail services via Great Bedwyn, Pewsey to Exeter.
f. Police (Councillor Theobald)
NHW annual meeting held 17th October

Two reports of crime in the Little Mead area.

g. Environment (Councillor Preston)
Litter bin on the green has been replaced

Councillor Preston has undertaken to review the sewage and other infra structure implications of developing the Ropewind site.
10. Summary of correspondence received (Paper C)
Shalbourne Club declined to the invitation to speak at the Parish council meeting owing to the proximity to the Club’s own AGM the following week (19th November) but reiterated the invitation for all councillors to attend and to ask questions at the AGM.
11. Date of next meeting 14th January 2008
Meeting closed 21.50.
